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17 July 2020

Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development
 and Communications
Canberra ACT 2600 
spectrumreform@communications.gov.au
                  

Dear Sir/Madam

Submission: Exposure draft of Radiocommunications Legislation Amendment (Reform and Modernisation) Bill

The Consumer Electronics Suppliers Association (CESA) welcomes the opportunity to make a submission on the above Bill.

CESA is the premier national, industry body in Australia representing the consumer electronics industry.  CESA Members encompass the majority of global suppliers of consumer electronic products and thus, is a key stakeholder in the ACMA regulatory arrangements for EMC, Radiocommunications, Telecommunications and EMR. 

General Comments
CESA endorses the broad objectives of the proposed amendments to:
empower ACMA to determine technical regulation requirements through Equipment Rules. CESA supports these additional regulatory options which are expected to  reduce the burden on suppliers and manufacturers through improved targeting of those within the supply chain responsible for different aspects of compliance; and
broaden the options of the compliance and enforcement regime.
Specific Comments
In regard to specific issues raised in the proposed legislation, of particular interest to CESA are the proposed equipment regulation arrangements (Equipment Rules).  We strongly support the proposed amendments seeking to address a number of
identified issues within the current framework, including:

 • excessive prescription in relation to labelling and record-keeping;
 • a reliance on criminal offences and limited enforcement tools;
 • difficulties targeting the right person in a supply chain, in terms of responsibility
   for compliance; and
 • insufficient flexibility to regulate devices proportionate to risk and specific 
   circumstances.

CESA further endorses the need for industry consensus-based standards and the 
direct adoption and referencing of international standards.

CESA looks forward to further consultation with the Department on the development of the legislation and is happy to clarify any of the comments above.

Yours sincerely
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Ian McAlister
Chief Executive Officer
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